Weird Wednesday

Wednesday nights have been really strange at work as of late.
This past Wednesday was no different. A female customer (who
sorry to say looked as if she was a few Aces short of a full
deck) asked me if we carried fresh cranberries. Legitimate
question. I politely explained that we did not. After I was
asked the reason for this, I came up with the most logical
response I could: I really do not think fresh cranberries
would be a popular item in a small store at any time of year
except for the holidays.

She then asked if we carried canned cranberries. Those we do
have! She was not done. Do you have cranberry juice in a
glass bottle. Unfortunately, we don't. The plastic bottle
contains harmful chemicals that the glass does not. She
finally decided on canned cranberries.

I won’t go into the ordeal that the cashier went through as
the customer attempted to purchase her cranberries with her
electronic food stamp card. But she did successfully make her
purchase and proceeded on her way. Interesting lady whom I
had never had the pleasure of meeting before. Hopefully, she
enjoys those cranberries in whatever form they are. It did
bring back memories of a customer whom I actually know quite
well who asked if we carried sun-dried tomatoes. My former
employer laughed at the audacity of such a question! I’'1l1
make a point to check on the availability of fresh cranberries
and glass bottled juice on my next trip to Wally World.
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